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E-mail: dreichle@pahousegop.com MEMORANDUM
TO: All House Members
FROM: Rep. Doug Reichley
DATE: October 27, 2011

SUBJECT: Co-Sponsor Memo

In the near future, I plan to introduce legislation to require professional licensees under
the Department of State’s Bureau of Professional and Occupational Affairs who are mandated
reporters of child abuse to complete two hours of continuing education in the identification and
reporting of such abuse.

The Child Protective Services Law (23 Pa. C.S. Chapter 63) currently requires licensed
professionals, who in the practice of their profession come into contact with children, to report
suspected cases of child abuse. The law required the licensing boards to promulgate regulations
on the responsibilities of mandated reporters. These regulations have been in place since 1996.
However, these boards do not currently require continuing education on the subject of child
abuse, and many mandated reporters are not familiar with their reporting obligations or how to
identify cases.

This legislation would impose a two hour requirement in child abuse reporting
obligations only for purposes of license renewal, not for initially obtaining a professional license.
This is in conformity with the amount of hours of continuing education already imposed on
licensed professionals for license renewal. I believe this requirement will better protect children,
and assist these professionals in complying with their mandated obligation.

If you would like to co-sponsor this legislation, please contact Kendra Wiederhold in my

Harrisburg office at 787-1000 or kwiederh@pahousegop.com.



